SLCT GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 16, 2023 (Final Approval 3/9/2023)

Meeting called to order at approximately 6:45pm, immediately following the Chandler High Schools joint performance, by President, Greg Posniack.

Greg thanked Roger Edmonds for arranging the entertainment from the CUSD High Schools. Everyone offered a Big Hand of Applause.

Greg entertained a motion to accept the January Meeting Minutes, which was made by Lou Crawford and seconded by Roxanne Banta.

There was one new member in attendance to introduce. Caren Frank has lived here 24 years but just recently joined. Everyone welcomed her to SLCT.

Greg asked John Z to give an update on ticket sales for the upcoming play. As of 4pm today, 170 tickets had been sold. John said tickets in person will be sold Mar 1st in Oakwood CC lobby from 10am to 12pm and in Cottonwood Room A6 on Mar 2nd from 10am to 12pm.

Sandy P asked her cast to please stand. Everyone applauded. Pat Wolfe and Jessie Alberts volunteered to be docents during the show. Michael Carter was added as police. Judie J is the Backstage Coordinator and Barbie B is the Assistant Director. Patsy Krueger is working with props.

Sandy B was called up to give an update on the Children's Theatre. She stated that to date they have entertained over 1500 children. She has been performing Horton for 10 years and has been the Director since 2016. She announced she will be stepping down after this season and is looking for a replacement. Knowing spreadsheets would be helpful but just loving to bring joy to children is the main aspect. Roxanne's husband, Mike, contacts the schools for scheduling. Young children bring such an energy. Greg mentioned how the kids love to grab your legs. There are three clowns this year, Roger, Nancy P and Jim J. Sandy B invited anyone who would like to go out with the group to observe the experience would be welcomed.

Merrie C gave an update on the summer production called The Sweet Delilah Swim Club, which recently had a name change. The story follows the lives of 5 college swim club friends who get together every August on the Outer Banks of NC. The show will be from Jul 18-22nd. Auditions will be Mar 26th at 2pm in Cottonwood Room A3. Rehearsals will start May 1st.

Phyllis was called upon to give an update on The ImproVables. The Feb 8th show at SLCC sold out quickly. Eighteen out of nineteen members performed. There will be a 45-minute show for the residents at Friendship Village, in Tempe, on March 30th. Shows later this year will be Sep 30th at SLCC and Cottonwood on Oct 30th will have a Halloween Show. Phyllis also mentioned that this group will be working with Perry High School's Perry Winkles in May or June. She called upon the members of this group to please stand and 19 members stood.

The SLCT members were reminded that a joint project is tentatively scheduled for October of 2023. Stephanie Likes, the Chandler High School Drama Director, will be meeting with Roger to see if an appropriate musical could be selected that would work for the students and our seniors.

Our next meeting is Mar 9th and Board elections will take place. There are two positions with 3 years each that need replacing. Our BOD meets on the second Tuesday of each month via Zoom at 10am. Please consider to run for a spot.

With no further business to discuss, Greg accepted a motion made and seconded to end the meeting at 7:36pm.